
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 1, 2021 
 
 Bryan Beckedahl 
 Director of Radiology 
 Prairie Lakes Healthcare System 
 401 9th Ave NW 
 PO Box 1210 
 Watertown, SD 57201-6210 
 

SUBJECT: WITHDRAWAL OF LICENSE AMENDMENT LICENSE NO. 40-16775-01 
 

Dear Bryan Beckedahl: 
 
This concerns the subject application for an amendment to your material license in accordance with your 
letter received September 1, 2021. The proposed radiation safety officer (RSO) needed additional 
documentation required in NRC Form 313A (RSO). Specifically, the proposed RSO needed to choose a 
pathway under PART I TRAINING AND EXPERIENCE on the NRC 313A (RSO) form, complete the 
applicable sections, and submit the required documentation. Per telephonic discussion with you on 
November 30, 2021, you informed me that you would gather the requested additional information and 
requested to withdraw your amendment request, to accomplish gathering the required documentation. 
Therefore, we have administratively closed your license amendment request.  Therefore, we have 
administratively closed your license amendment request. Note that if you submit a new request at a later 
date, you may refer to Control No. 628547 for the documentation you have already submitted.  You can 
contact this office at Latischa.Hanson@nrc.gov if you have any questions about this letter. 

 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be available 
electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the NRC’s document 
system (ADAMS). ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-
rm/adams.html. 

 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

                                                                                              
                            Sincerely, 

 
                                         /RA/ 
                                                                                             Latischa M. Hanson, M.Sc., Health Physicist 
                                                                                             Materials Licensing and Decommissioning Branch 
Docket:  030-11624 
License: 40-16775-01 
Control:  628547 
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